AL/LS

6 October 2003

Dear Colleague

Avoiding a Social Crisis

Affordable Housing & Starter Homes
Homes for Scotland is a membership organisation representing the interests of the house building industry and it is committed to improving the quality of living in Scotland by providing this and future generations with modern homes where people want to live.

Homes for Scotland is concerned that a social crisis is looming in Scotland because those who need affordable housing and low-cost starter homes are being disadvantaged by planning policies and practice.

The current mechanisms for delivering affordable housing are cumbersome and, we believe, in some cases have no basis in law.

A lack of clarity in policy coupled with inconsistency of approach across Scotland is causing uncertainty and confusion.  The consequence is the frustration of initiatives to provide much-needed homes.

The home-building industry is willing to play a part in addressing Scotland’s social housing needs, but is finding it difficult to make robust commercial decisions in the current environment.

Homes for Scotland believes that these problems can be avoided if all interested parties are engaged and work together to shape mutually-beneficial policy and practice through understanding everyone’s needs, expectations and limitations.

We have decided to promote an open debate by preparing the enclosed consultation paper.  We would hope to submit final views to Ministers early in the New Year and we are currently discussing with the Scottish Executive the possibility of organising a joint seminar to discuss the results of our consultation exercise.

We would welcome your thoughts and comments, which should reach us by 30th November, 2003.

Yours sincerely

Allan Lundmark

Director of Planning & Communications

